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Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board 

	 Summary Minutes 

Meeting held on Wednesday 10th May 2023, 1-3.30pm, via Teams
Please note these are not full minutes. They are intended to provide an overview of discussions and decisions. Due to the confidential nature of some of the items discussed, it is not possible to publically share full minutes. 


The Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board (NSAB) is the multi-agency partnership responsible for ensuring that adults at risk in Newcastle are safeguarded and protected.
	Serious Violence Duty
The Violence Reduction Unit (VRU) presented information on the new Serious Violence Duty and its implications locally. The Duty was introduced as part of the Police, Crime, Sentencing and Courts Act 2022. The Duty requires specified authorities to work together to prevent and reduce serious violence and undertake Serious Violence Reviews when a person has died as a result. There duty requires local areas to undertake a serious violence needs assessment and produce a serious violence strategy. In Newcastle, the duty is being led by the VRU on behalf of Safe Newcastle. It was explained that the duty has more of a focus on children and young people than adults with care and support needs. Board members noted that adults with care and support needs are involved in serious violence both as victims and perpetrators. Agencies were keen to work with the VRU to ensure that adult needs were captured in both the needs assessment and the strategy.  

	Operation Pecan
Operation Pecan is a Northumbria Police (force-wide) operation which is aimed at reducing crime and harm linked to Urban Street Gangs / Peer Crime group. The NSAB were briefed on it’s work and how partners could be involved in the work going forward. 

	Right Care, Right Person

The Police are establishing a multi-agency stakeholder group to take forward their approach to responding to concerns about a person’s mental health. Representatives from partner agencies were sought. The Home Secretary had recently written out to Police forces to take this initiative forward. 

	Preventing Fire Deaths

Members were updated by Tyne and Wear Fire and Rescue Service on a recent multi-agency event they’d held around preventing fire deaths. There have been multiple fire deaths in the TWFRS area in the last year, with a number of these involving adults with care and support needs. TWFRS have produced a Preventing Fire Deaths 7-minute briefing and also a card that can be issued to front-line staff around fire risk factors and how to make a referral for a Safe and Well Check. 

	Safeguarding Adults Review Policy and Procedures

The NSAB approved an updated Safeguarding Adults Review (SAR) policy and procedure for the multi-agency partnership. This is the policy and procedure that outlines the process to be followed when an adult with care and support needs has died or experienced serious abuse/neglect and there is reasonable concern about how the SAB, partner agencies or other persons with relevant functions worked together to safeguard the adult. The SAR referral form has also been updated. 

	Strategic Annual Plan 2023-24
The Strategic Annual Plan for 2023-24 was agreed and has now been published.      

	Date of next meeting: Wednesday 12 July 2023, 1-3.30pm 


For more information about Safeguarding Adults, and the work of the Newcastle Safeguarding Adults Board, please visit:
https://www.newcastlesafeguarding.org.uk/ 
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